Chapter M
Title VI and Related Nondiscrimination Requirements

1.
Who is your Title VI Officer? Please explain their roles and responsibilities including coordination with other agencies (if applicable).
CRTPA Response: The Executive Director or his/her designee.
2.
Does the MPO have a Title VI policy and Limited English Proficiency Plan?  Please provide a copy.

CRTPA Response:  Yes, the CRTPA has a Title VI Policy and a Limited English Proficiency (LEP) Plan.  Both have been provided for your review.  The LEP Plan will be updated in 2017 along with the Public Involvement Process Plan (PIPP). 
3.
How is the policy disseminated to the public and how often is the policy reviewed?

CRTPA Response:  The Title VI Policy is provided on the CRTPA webpage and is provided at the CRTPA Public Meetings so that anyone with a question or claim knows who to contact for assistance.  
The LEP Plan is provided in part within the PIPP so that individuals are aware that we have a LEP Plan and that services are available to those who may need them.  LEP, “I Speak” cards are provided at CRTPA Public Meetings, including committee meetings, in the event that we encounter those with limited English proficiency.  

The CRTPA utilizes the Long Range Transportation Plan Update, which takes place every five years, as a target date for updating working documents such as the PIPP and LEP since they all work together and utilize much of the same information to target public involvement.  Prior to undertaking regionally significant projects, the Census Data is reviewed (if more recent information is available) and ground truthing takes place to identify if adjustments are needed to take place in the public involvement outreach efforts than what would normally be considered appropriate.  Situations such as residential neighborhoods being abandoned, community centers opening up, and public transportation stops being added or eliminated are examples of factors we consider when beginning a new project. 
4.
When is the last time MPO staff received nondiscrimination training?

CRTPA Response:  The CRTPA’s Mobility Coordinator, Lynn Barr, attended multiple training events related to Title VI, civil rights, and vulnerable communities in 2015.  In addition, she attended the Southern Transportation Civil Rights Training Symposium, “Waves of Opportunity, Drivers of Change” in August of 2015 in Ft. Lauderdale.  This symposium was a four day training program.  As outreach, Lynn worked with agency partners in two poverty simulation exercises at FHWA and FAMU in January and February of 2015 to teach the difficulties the “at risk” and “vulnerable” populations face with everyday tasks.    
5.
Are there any active or previously resolved discrimination complaints regarding the MPO or the transportation planning process? If so, how have these been addressed?  Provide all documents created or received by the MPO regarding the complaint, processing and resolution, if any.   (This request specifically includes but is not limited to email communication).
CRTPA Response: No, there have not been any such complaints. 
6.
Has the planning process developed a demographic profile of the metropolitan planning area that includes identification of the locations of socioeconomic groups, including low-income, disabled, religious, and minority populations as covered by Title VI provisions?  Explain the process.
CRTPA Response: As part of the Long Range Transportation Plan update (the Connections 2040 Regional Mobility Plan), the demographics of the region were analyzed to identify where pockets of various types of populations were located, including low income, LEP populations, minorities, handicapped, and elderly populations.  Religious denominations have not been identified within the region, although the CRTPA has identified various churches that serve some of the target populations in various areas of the region.   
7.
How does the MPO determine the need to have documents available in alternative formats? (e.g., Braille, large print, tape cassette)?

CRTPA Response:   All agenda packets and documents are available in Braille or Spanish upon request.  In fact, certain documents such as the TD Service Plan and TD Agendas are always translated into Braille for the public and Board members. Documents on the webpage (and the webpage itself) are in a format easily translated into alternate languages via the program Google Translate, and the font size can be increased as well.    
8.
Are public meeting locations accessible according to the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA)?  Please identify actions exercised by staff to comply with ADA regulations.
CRTPA Response:  Yes.  All meetings and venues are ADA accessible and all agendas are available in alternative formats upon request.  We also have language on all of our meeting documents provided to us by FDOT.  The language states, “If you have a disability requiring accommodations, please contact the Capital Region Transportation Planning Agency at (850) 891-8600.  The telephone number of the Florida Relay TDD Service is #711.” 
9.
What are the MPO’s current/future goals for its Title VI and nondiscrimination program and how does the MPO intend to achieve them?

CRTPA Response: The CRTPA continues to have a goal of reaching the vulnerable populations (which are often underrepresented) in public involvement efforts through partnership with other organizations in the community.  The partnerships widen the reach that the CRTPA normally has as the interests cross boundaries from transportation to health care, schools, recreational activities, and even neighborhood involvement.  By partnering with other organizations, the CRTPA programs and opportunities can be shared with a wider audience and result in more voices impacting and influencing our programs.  
The CRTPA is active in the Leon County Community Traffic Safety team (CTST) and looks to increase involvement with the CTST’s of Gadsden, Wakulla, and Jefferson counties in the coming year.  The CRTPA has found that the school system has been a good partner for outreach events as well as Emergency Services/Safety Fairs and the CRTPA looks to continue these partnerships.  
10.
What are the measures used to verify that the multimodal access and mobility performance improvements in the plan and TIP comply with Title VI?

CRTPA Response: Projects funded through the CRTPA are filtered through many levels of safeguards to ensure compliance with Title VI.  For example, projects funded through the TIP have been through public involvement efforts and are reflected in the long range transportation plan (Connections 2040 Regional Mobility Plan).  The Public Involvement Process Plan, Connections 2040 Regional Mobility Plan Public Involvement Plan, and Connections 2040 Regional Mobility Plan all have policies related to compliance with Title VI.

The Connections 2040 Regional Mobility Plan included identification of mobility projects related to bicycle and pedestrian movement as part of its development.  Also part of the development included the verification of sensitive areas of the community both in population characteristics and environmental/historical characteristics.  The verification enabled CRTPA staff to weigh carefully the types of projects and treatments thereof that would be the most appropriate balance of benefit and burden to the region, populations, and natural environment.  
11.
Do the MPO’s advisory boards contain representation from protected classifications (elderly, minority, disabled, low income)?  If not, what efforts has the MPO made to ensure board participation by underserved groups?

CRTPA Response:  Yes, the advisory boards contain such representation and the members on the boards also extend the CRTPA reach to further groups who represent these protected classifications by their membership in other organizations and the CRTPA staff presence and involvement with those organizations.   
12.
Does the MPO have other relationships with Historical Black Colleges and Universities (HBCUs) or Minority Institutions of Higher Education (MIHEs) (i.e., student internships; advisory board members from the schools; outreach or public involvement on campus, etc.)?
CRTPA Response: Yes, CRTPA staff has continued its relationship with FAMU in Tallahassee via outreach participation with their engineering program and professional job search fairs.  In the past, the CRTPA has used FAMU Engineering and Architecture students as interns when we had design projects that required models for display.  Currently, CRTPA staff has been working with FAMU journalism students to provide them with interviews and information for broadcasts and reports at the University paper and television broadcasts from our public meetings.  
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